May 11, 2022
Page 3

COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA
COUNTY OF HENRICO
[image: image1.png]





R. J. Emerson, Jr., AICP
          Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602




March 1, 2023
Steve King, PE

SilverCore

7110 Forest Avenue, Suite 204

Henrico, VA, 23228

RE:
POD2023-00057
Master Case #POD2022-00225
Waffle House at 2800 Old Pump Road









Revised Site Plan Review








Revised Architectural Layout

Mr. King:

Planning review of the above-referenced plan submitted for review on February 10, 2023, has been completed. The Planning Department provides the following comments:

1) Eliminate parking space #11 as the proposed parallel parking space does not satisfy the perimeter 6-foot parking landscape strip (The plan shows the encroachment into the required 6-landscape strip) Please revise the schematic landscape plan, as the revised Zoning Code now requires hedge row of shrubs along the perimeter of the parking areas (including both parking spaces and drive aisles) adjacent to the northern, western, and eastern property lines.  (Similar to the hedgerow proposed along the southern property line.) 

2) Please note the adjoining property is no longer owned by Henrico County. This residual property has been acquired by a developer intending to develop residential lots on two of the other residual parcels at this intersection, that they acquired, in bulk from the County. I suggest that Waffle House contact them, as they have no need for this parcel, and they may wish to avoid perpetual maintenance of this excess property. Acquisition of this parcel may permit Waffle House the opportunity to provide additional parking and a more visible location for their proposed freestanding sign. Waffle House is not required to acquire this property or to provide parking more than zoning code requirements, and they may prefer to get this plan approved before considering another site plan revision.
3) Update signatures on Sheet #18

4) The sidewalk along the northern side of Parking spaces #7-10 should be extended to Old Pump Road

5) A Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED) plan is required per Section 24-5508 of the revised zoning code, for businesses open between 12 midnight and 6 AM.  

6) The Police CPTED Planner has indicated inadequate lighting is proposed along the northern and western sides of the building, in particular adjacent to the rear service entrance, and adjacent to the dumpster enclosure. The revised zoning code also requires site lighting to be provided along the  public sidewalk adjacent to Church Road.
The comments provided above must be addressed prior to approval of the construction plan. Additional comments have been provided by the Departments of Public Works and the Police CPTED Planner.   If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact me at 501-5920.







Sincerely,








Michael F. Kennedy









County Planner
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